

445 Hamilton Avenue, 14th Floor White Plains, New York 10601 T 914 761 1300 F 914 761 5372 cuddyfeder.com

Christopher B. Fisher cfisher@cuddyfeder.com

December 20, 2022

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

Melanie Bachman Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: <u>December 12, 2002 Audit Correspondence Regarding Petition No. 1330</u>

Petition No. 1330 – MCM Communications, LLC declaratory ruling, pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes §4-176 and §16-50k, for the proposed installation of a temporary tower facility and associated equipment to be located on Connecticut Water Company property at 1542 Boston Post Road, Westbrook, Connecticut.

Docket No. 485 - MCM Holdings, LLC Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the construction, maintenance, and operation of a telecommunications facility at 1542 Boston Post Road, Westbrook, Connecticut.

Dear Executive Director Bachman:

This letter is respectfully submitted on behalf of our client, MCM Communications, LLC and MCM Holdings, LLC ("MCM"), in response to your December 12, 2022 Memorandum regarding the Council's Statewide Telecommunications Audit and MCM's above captioned facility for which the Siting Council issued a Declaratory Ruling to MCM in Petition No. 1330.

We have been advised by MCM, that the temporary tower approved in Petition No. 1330 was removed upon completion of the tower facility approved in Docket No. 485. Additionally, that the Docket No. 485 tower is in full operation and compliance with the Siting Council conditions.

Should Council members or Staff have any questions regarding the foregoing please do not hesitate to contact me. Thank you for your consideration of this request.

Very truly yours,

Christopher B. Fisher

cc: MCM Communications, LLC